Joan Vaught ~ P.O. Box 1358 ~ Weatherford, Tx 76086

September 7, 2019

Lighthouse Baptist Church

Rev. Brian Blount 1950 North Jebavy Drive Ludington, MI 49431

Dear Rev. Blount & Church:

Greetings from Texas!! This letter is sending prayers to you and your families for God's blessings.

God continues to pour His blessings on me. He blesses me with your prayers and love. Thank you so very much for making my life more fruitful in helping others to know our Savior. There are so many lost souls that we must reach before He returns for His children.

I am doing much better with my back; I am able to do what I need to for myself and others. Thank you again for your continued prayers of healing. **God heard our prayers!!** I am so thankful that we have a Lord whom we can praise and give all the glory to.

I have the privilege to witness to people daily. We so need to be alert for the coming of Christ and the short time we have to help others come to know Him. Life is short and I am determined to win as many as I possibly can. We have a church service here at Heartis. I am so blessed to be at a place where they believe in God and praise Him. We pray before meals and the helpers here sing gospel songs. What a joy it is to be around those who love the Lord! Thank you again for your prayers, love and support that I may be a servant for Him every day. May God bless you!!

Sincerely,

Mrs. Joan (Fred) Vaught

Mrs. Vought